
Year 5/6: 98.8% Good 

Year 3/4: 99% Good 

Year 1/2: 95% Below 

Reception: 100% Wow!  

Nursery: 100% Wow! 

 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

96.2% Below! 

Yearly school 
attendance to date:  

95.9%  

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected 
standard for all schools. 

Poor attendance impacts 
negatively on your child’s 
potential and life chances.  

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Another busy week has passed and the children are immersed in their new learning .They have thoroughly 
enjoyed the restarting of our afterschool clubs. 

INTRODUCING OUR HEADGIRL & BOY  

Congratulations to our newly appointed Head Boy and Head Girl of Lingdale Primary School. The children in 
Year 5 & 6 voted for who they thought would be the best children to represent our school . It is their job 
this year to help in the running of the school by looking out for the children and the staff. Well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations also goes to our deputy head boy and girl Harley D and Summer, who will support Logan and 
Maddie in their work. Also our newly appointed school council representatives are Morgan J,  Sonny G, 
Riley B, Poppy M, Sebastian R, Blossom L, Heidi P and Rhys S. The children will meet weekly with Mrs 
Stephenson to offer the voice of the children at Lingdale and “work together to be the best that we can 
be.” Well done to all of you!  

Health and Safety 

Just a reminder that earrings MUST be removed for all PE, 
swimming and after school club sessions. If your child attends 
school with earrings, they will be unable to take part. Please 
also remember that children should have their hair tied up for 
swimming on a Wednesday. Thank you  

Behaviour in the community 

Any parents witnessing any inappropriate behaviour in our 
community need to you contact the police on 101 or email our 
community support office. 

Laura.Collins@cleveland.pnn.police.uk 

Reading Corner 

Congratulations to Joe C, Anna B and Lindon J who won the 
book draw last week. Thank you to those parents who take the 
time to hear their children read at home regularly. We really 
need every parent/carer to adopt this routine. We need your 
support more than ever to close the gaps left by the pandemic 
and ensure that each child is ready for the next steps of their 

learning. 

 

  

  

Ofsted Inspection 14th/15th September 2021  

As you will be aware, we were visited by Ofsted this week. Two 
inspectors toured the school and spoke to the children to see 
what they think it is like to be a pupil at Lingdale Primary. 
Thank you to those parents who completed the parent view 
questionnaire online. They were some heart-warming comments 
about how the school has worked in partnership with the com-
munity. The report will be published in October.  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards -For Keeping Safe 

Harper M -Miss Bussey  

Bunty S -Mrs Springgay 

Anna B—Mrs Jones  

Lewis J—Mr Fairbridge 

Kenzie C—Mrs Norris 

Citizenship Award– Harley D & 

Caitlin C   

Star Explorer for Miss Schumm is John  

 

 

 

 

Friday 17th September 21 



 


